
 

 

April 25, 2018 

 

Dear Investors, 

 

As noted below in Pre-Election Jitters, written by CFRA’s Chief Investment Strategist, Sam 

Stovall, we are entering the time of year when stocks have been noticeably soft. The period I call the 

"Sour Six." Since WWII, the May - October time frame averaged a minus 1.1% return. During the mid-

term cycle of first term elections, the S&P 500 averaged minus 3.0%. Samuel Clemens said, “History 

does not repeat itself, but it often rhymes.” As the north winds fade, and things start to heat up, I would 

suggest pulling the leather tight and firming up on the grip, “cause it looks like this bull is about to get 

grumpy.” 

   
 

--Chip 

 

Author of Financial Fitness: The Journey from Wall Street to Badwater 135 

https://www.amazon.com/Financial-Fitness-Journey-Street-Badwater-ebook/dp/B074XKKPG3/ref=cm_sw_em_r_d_dp_v_da_4ScQzb7KNE4KH_lm

